
 
 

Family Life Advisory Committee 

Monday, February 10, 2020 

6:30 PM 

 

MINUTES 
Location of Meeting:  

Carson High School, Room 148 

1111 N. Saliman Road  

Carson City, NV 89701 

  

 Introduction 

o Present: Sheila Story, Fawn Lewis, Bonnie Preston, Erin Been, Tasha Fuson, Ann 

Dankworth, Dan Thornton, Stella Thornton, Whitney Tynes (bold names are 

voting members) 

 Approval of the minutes from: December 16, 2019  

o Mrs. Story passed out copies of the December FLAC meeting minutes and asked the 

committee to review the minutes for accuracy. Ann Dankworth made motion to 

approve the minutes. Dan Thornton seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 

 Review “Choices Magazine” by Scholastic, 2020 

o Mrs. Story shared the Choices Magazine with committee members. The magazine 

was used as a supplementary material at Carson High School for a substitute teacher. 

It was brought to the School Board by a parent due to an article dealing with gender 

issues. The committee discussed challenges to approving magazines and magazine 

articles. The discussion shifted to reminding teachers that materials need to be 

submitted to the FLAC for review/approval and that supplemental materials should 

always be previewed by the teacher prior to being assigned to students.  The 

committee also discussed providing a guidance memo to the District Office for 

distribution to teachers regarding the work of the FLAC.  

 Review and discuss for possible approval - Always Changing and Growing for Boys Puberty 

Education Video presented by P & G, 2016 
o The committee watched the video and discussed the content. Ann motioned to 

approve the video for use in 4th, 5th, and 6th grade. Dan seconded. The committee 
voted unanimously to adopt the video. The DVD will be purchased for use in the 
elementary schools.  

 Review and discuss for possible approval - Always Changing and Growing for Girls Puberty 

Education Video by P & G, 2016 
o The committee watched the video and discussed the content. Fawn motioned to 

approve the video for use in 4th, 5th, and 6th grade. Erin seconded. The committee 
voted unanimously to adopt the video. The DVD will be purchased for use in the 
elementary schools.  

 Next Meeting Date: March 9, 2020 @ 6:30 PM  

o For the next meeting we will preview videos on STDs for the secondary schools. Meeting 

adjourned at 8:03 p.m.    
 

 


